

HELIS OVER DELAWARE June 29 - July 1, 2018

> WARBIRDS OVER DELAWARE July 11 - 14, 2018



NEXT MEETING Tuesday, March 6th at 7:00 PM

at the Newark Senior Center

AMA #197

FROM THE EDITOR'S SON'S DESK

This month's issue is rather light. Dad had open heart surgery at the end of January and we've all been focused on his recovery. There just hasn't been an opportunity to go to the field, take pictures, or write articles. Fortunately, Dad's recovering well.

Membership Renewals

There's been a lot of discussion about membership renewal issues on the Yahoo Groups email group. You'll be happy to hear that during last month's club meeting, it was decided to reinstate the policy of mailing stickers to all paying members. You don't have to request them or provide a self-addressed envelope.

This isn't a new policy. It was instituted three years ago by the Board when handing them out at the field and club meetings was found to be too problematic. This policy was followed by membership coordinator before PJ became Treasurer and was continued by PJ. Now, our current Treasurer is following it as well. We've already received our stickers. If you haven't received yours, please reach out to Vic. vpugarelli@verizon.net

Also, regardless of your reasons, please do not reply to a Yahoo Groups email with personal information - especially financial information. This information will go to the entire group (450 people, most of whom are not club members) and your financial security may be at risk.

FEBRUARY MEETING MINUTES

- Club stickers will be mailed out
- HOD date: 29 June thru 1 July 2018
- > WOD will be discussed at next meeting
- The Cub Cadet got picked up for maintenance
- Costs proposals for new mower are as follows:
- **\$\rightarrow\$** 60" \$9000.00
- 70" \$12000.00
- ★ Greg is researching specific quotes
- Show and tell was a P-39 that was converter to electric

- One of our past members has rejoined...welcome Ron Payne
- Wayne won the A/C stand raffle
- Dick Stewart is helping Victor with membership accountability
- There was a request for an audit, Greg will be spearheading this effort.
- An idea if making a contract for mowing was brought forward, weather paid or unpaid.

BE ON THE LOOKOUT - by Roger McClurg

Be on the look out for one of these at the field this Spring. Send us photos of your winter project, and I'll post them next month.



Roger working on his A-26 before he underwent surgery.





Glitch Busters

is a monthly publication of the Delaware R/C Club: www.delawarerc.org

President: Freddie Butts

Vice President: Greg Schock

Treasurer: Vic Pugarelli Secretary: Tom Dicuirci

Newsletter Editor-in-Chief: Roger McClurg

Newsletter Photo Editor: Scott McClurg

fbuttsjr@aol.com

dadschock@msn.com

vpugarelli@verizon.net

dicuirciclan@verizon.net

roger@mcclurgstudios.com

scott@mcclurgstudios.com